
Baptism Dates 

Oct 9th, Nov. 20th, Dec. 11th 
 

Baptism Preparation Dates: 

December 4th  

from 3:00 pm—4:30 pm 

ALL SAINTS ANGLICAN CHURCH 
419 Conception Bay Highway 

Phone: 834-4501 or email: office@allsaintsparish.ca 
website: www.allsaintsparish.ca 

  
 Rector: Rev’d Sheila White  email: rev.sheila@allsaintsparish.ca 
 Associate: Rev’d Robin Trevors  email: rev.robin@allsaintsparish.ca 
 Deacon:  Rev’d Sam Butler  email: rev.sam@allsaintsparish.ca 

Warden on Duty for Sept. 
Herb Reid 
 

Monday Sept. 26th 
7:00 pm - Executive Meeting 
 

Tuesday, Sept. 27th 
7:30 pm - Vestry Meeting 
 

Wednesday, Sept. 28th 
12:00 pm  - Meals on Wheels  
8:00 pm - ACW 
 

Sunday, October 2nd 
8:30 am - Holy Eucharist BCP 
10:00 am - Holy Eucharist 
7:00 pm - Evening Prayer 
 

Sidespersons October 2nd 
Team #3, Les Haines 
 

Eucharistic Assistants October 2nd 
8:30 am - Calvin 
10:00 am - Gloria, Nancy Ann, Gerry, 
Isabelle 
 

Greeters October 2nd 
Bob & Minnie Gullage 
 

Readers October 2nd 
Annie Bussey 
Abby French 
Gerry Fagan 
 

Servers October 2nd 
Nathan Tremblett 
Leah McDonald 
 

Prayers October 2nd 
Shirley Batten 
 

Sunday School Program 

We are in need of Sunday School 
teachers for September.  If you are 
interested please contact the parish 
office. 

Men’s Service Club 

First meeting will be held on October 
6th at 6:30 in the parish hall with pot 
luck starting at 6:30 and meeting at 
7:00.  All are welcome.  For more 
information call Herb Reid at 834-
5052. 

Anyone interested in being a 
greeter can contact Helen Watton 
at 834-3325 

Hall Walkers will be starting again 
on Mondays and Thursdays 
beginning October 3rd.  All 
welcome. 

ACW 
Thanksgiving Dinner will be held at 
the parish hall on October 12th at 
5:30 pm.  For tickets call Barb 834-
4795. 

THE CANDLE 
September 25, 2011 

CARETAKER  
All Saints Anglican Church 

 
Requirements of successful candidate: 
 
- Knowledge of sanitary cleaning practices equipment and supplies 
- Cleaning and maintaining Parish Hall and Church including grounds 
- Ability to comply with rules of confidentiality 
- Must provide a Certificate of Conduct 
- Must be willing to work shift work hours 
- Must have a valid driver’s license. 

 
Please submit resume to:   

 
All Saints Parish 

419 Conception Bay Highway 
Conception Bay South, NL A1X 7A2 

Email: sgtaylor@nl.rogers.com 

Join us on Wednesday, September 28th, for a Potluck and Ultreya at the 
Lavrock, Salmonier Line.  All are welcome to attend.   Ultreya is a Spanish 
word meaning "onward" and is actually a cry of encouragement.  The Potluck 
begins at 6:30 p.m., music begins at 7:45 p.m. and the Ultreya is from 8:00 
p.m  to 9:00 p.m.  followed by fellowship over a cup of tea. 
The next Ultreya will be at St. John the Evangelist, Coley's Point, 
Wednesday, October 26th. 

Diocesan Anglican Fellowship of Prayer 
The Diocesan AFP are sponsoring a special worship of Anointing and 
Reconciliation on Friday night, September 30th at Holy Redeemer, 
Spainard's Bay.  The service will begin at 7:00 pm  with a Gospel prelude 
sing-a-long by the "Jordan's Light" followed by the service of healing at 7:30 
p.m.  Bishop Cy will be in attendance along with the Right Reverend Gary 
Woolsey, retired Bishop of Athabasca who will be the guest preacher for the 
evening.  All are welcome.  



“On Saturday, October 1st, starting at 9:00am, St. Thomas' Church 
will host their annual Fall Fair.  Morning Coffee and eat-in Luncheons 
will be available.  Luncheon tickets can be reserved at 754-
0151.  The fair will feature a variety of stalls, including a Surprise 
table.  All are welcome!” 

What is Bullying?  Everyone needs to get involved to help stop it. 

Talk to your children – watch for the signs. 
 
Bullying is wrong! It includes: Verbal bullying, Social Bullying, 
Physical Bullying and Cyber Bullying  Approximately one in 10 
children have bullied others and as many as 25% of children in grades 
four to six have been bullied. Studies have found bullying occurs 
once every seven minutes on the playground and once every 25 
minutes in the classroom. 
 
In the majority of cases, bullying stops within 10 seconds when peers 
intervene, or do not support the bullying behaviour. 
Bullying makes people feel lonely, unhappy and frightened. It can 
make them feel unsafe and think there must be something wrong with 
them.  Those who are bullied can lose confidence and may not want 
to go to school anymore. It may even make them sick. 
 
Some people think bullying is just part of growing up and a way for 
young people to learn to stick up for themselves. But bullying can 
have long-term physical and psychological consequences. 
Children who learn they can get away with violence and aggression 
continue to do so in adulthood. They have a higher chance of getting 
involved in dating aggression, sexual harassment and criminal 
behaviour later in life. 
 
Bullying is painful and humiliating, and kids who are bullied feel 
embarrassed, battered and shamed. If the pain is not relieved, 
bullying can even lead to consideration of suicide or violent 
behaviour. 
For further information check out the following website: 
www.bullying.org  

Memorials  
 

A Memorial has been given to All Saints Church Renovation Fund for siding 
in Loving Memory of:  

 

• Parents by John Durdle 
 

A Memorial has been given to All Saints Church Renovation Fund for roofing 
in Loving Memory of:  

 

• Derek Lloyd Smith by Graham Taylor Tire Repair  
 

A Memorial has been given to All Saints Church Renovation Fund  
in Loving Memory of:  

 

• Derek Smith by Newfoundland Broadcasting Company 
• Rachel Tilley by Clara & Howard Reddick, Robert & Barbara Tilley 
• Evelyn Toope (remembering her death September 22) by Calvin, Derek, 

Rosanne, Perry & Kelsey. 

Renovation Project Update  
Work is continuing on the steeple, which will allow resumption of the 
installation of the new metal roof. Check out our Website to view our photo 
album and follow along as we continue to track our progress.  And please 
continue with your generous support as we Honour our Past, while continuing 
to Invest in Our Future!! 
 To complete Phase 1 we need $252,572.67  
 As of September 18th you have donated $148,763.73 

A Thank Offering has been given for: 

Kelsey Howse celebrating her  birthday on September 22nd by Wendy. 

Walk to Remember 

Eastern Health’s Pastoral Care & Ethics Department invites you to 
attend our annual “Walk to Remember” on Sunday, October 2 
2011.  The walk will begin at 2:00 pm in front of the Bungalow in 
Bowring Park.  This annual event is held to remember babies who 
have died through stillbirth, newborn death, miscarriage or other 
pregnancy losses. A memorial tree will be planted in a special place 
in Bowring Park.  Parents, families and friends are invited to 
participate.  No registration necessary.  For further information please 
call Rev. Jacintha Penney at 777-6959.  


